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M E M O T O F i l e 

D A T E : A p r i l 23, 1971. 

F R O M : G.S.W. Bruce 

S U B J E C T : Ootsa P r o j e c t . 

On t h i s date, I attended a b r i e f meeting i n connection 
w i t h the Ootsa P r o j e c t (amongst other t h i n g s ) at the o f f i c e 
of Jorex L i m i t e d . 

The present plan i s that p r i o r to the commencement of the 
I.P. survey, Nick Wychopen w i l l go i n to the o r i g i n a l outcrop 
area where leached r h y o l i t e was found to be anomalous i n 
molybdenite. Wychopen w i l l spend some time l o o k i n g around i n 
order to defi n e f u r t h e r the area to be covered by I.P. surveys. 
As w e l l , Wychopen w i l l i n v e s t i g a t e another s i m i l a r s i t u a t i o n 
j u s t to the east. I f f u r t h e r a c t i o n i s taken on the l a t t e r i t 
w i l l be part of the f i r s t p r o j e c t . 

Apparently Woodcock d i d not acquire extensive f u r t h e r 
claims on the lake i n the area of the magnetic anomaly. I f t h i s 
appears important, i t could be picked up a f t e r the I.P. survey. 

G.S.W. Bruce. 
GSWB/rp. 


